To: Chief John Cashin, Police Chief, Tisbury, Ma.


From Chuck Cotnoir, Director, Dukes County Emergency Management

Chief,

I have read in the draft version of the Pre-Mitigation ??? written by the Martha’s 
Vineyard Commission that the Town of Tisbury would like to add a Search & Rescue capability to its Public Safety services. I had a brief conversation with Sgt. Fitz regarding this and he mentioned that the Tisbury Police Department was looking into the feasibility of adding a Search & Rescue Team to their activities.

As you know, Dukes County has a Search & Rescue unit which is under my jurisdiction as the County Emergency Management director. This unit is now in extremely limited active status, due to an inability to attract and retain trained volunteer (unpaid) field personnel.
The County still retains its trained search team coordinators and communications personnel in Staff Positions along with its Search & Rescue Department Leader and two others who are able to function in active Searching Field Positions. However, for our purposes, only the Search & Rescue Department Leader and two other field personnel are able to take an active role in actual short duration search activities in the field, at the present time.
The County has acquired significant human and physical resources that are used in Search & Rescue operations and also other resources that can be adapted to Search & Rescue operations. What the County lacks are Field Personnel that have the time to acquire the extensive training required to do Search & Rescue operations and who have the economic and time resources to participate in the extensive training required and who are willing and able to be called upon to respond at any time of the day or night.
What I would like to propose is a discussion of an open ended agreement between the Dukes County Emergency Management Agency and the Tisbury Police Department for SAR operations in the Town of Tisbury whereby:
1. the county could supply the extensive training required to the Tisbury Police Department (there are extremely significant liability issues that can come into play, if the searchers are not adequately trained and certified.)

2. the county can supply and the Police Department could request Search & Rescue resources and those resources that can be adapted to Search & Rescue operations 

3. the Town of Tisbury supplies the Field Positions and the Command Positions for the SAR operations and accepts the liability for the search
4. The County SAR Staff Personnel could act in an advisory role when requested.

5. Other conditions that the parties may agree upon

Chuck Cotnoir, Director

DCEMA

